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Townhip of Bastard and South

Burgess
Council Meeting - November
5, 1990 held at Rideau

Centennial School, Portland.

— Paild - Vouchers - Road
Department $202,121.67: Fire
Department $516.31: Park
Department $1:285.33:
General $10,378.34:

— Authorized the Clerk to
apply for a Grant to up-date
our Official Plan in
1991-1992.

- Approved 3 severances, one
on condition a Zoning Change
is granted.

—~ To establish Committees
consisting of 2 Council
members, two Library
Committee members and 2
Portland Hall Board Members
to investigate all
alternatives regarding the
location of the Portland
Library.

- To establish a Committee
consisting of 2 council
members, and 2 Portland Hall
Board members to look at the
long term solution to water
access for the Portland
Community with emphasis on
the M.N.R. Park at the north
end of the Village.

- Authorized the Road
Superintendent to apply for
an Interim Road Subisdy in
the amount of $504,209.46.

- Authorized the Road
Superintendent to tender for
a tractor, loader and rotary
mower.

— The Students and Staff
assembled in the Auditorium
to 1listen to a presentation
by Water, Earth and Science
Associates and our
Environment Committee member
Lois Mowat on "Recycling and
Environmental" issues, a
major concern to all. The
students participated in
questions being asked to all
Council members on various
topics. This proved most
interesting to both Council
and students.

— An "In-Camera" session at
2D P.M. was
adjouring at 3:15 P.M.

= Tonetify*Ministry T of
Environment we will not be
using = our allocation of
$10,500. for each waste
disposal site for the year
1990-1991.

— Passed By-Law No. 776 -
"To Stop Up, Close and Sell
and Unopened Road Allowance
between Township of Yonge
and Bastard.

- Executed an Agreement with
the Village of Newboro for
the use of Fire Fighting
Equipment and Personnel.

- BApproved a tile drainage
loan in the amount of
$4,000.00.

- Authorized the attendents
to open the recycling bins
at both sites on Saturdays.

- Approved one Ontario Home
Renewal Loan.

~ Authorized the Road
Superintendent to order
number signs for part of our
Road System.

— Adjourned to meet.November
19, 1990 at 10:30 A.M.

held -

Council Meeting - November
19, 1990

-"Disclosure of Interest"
was carried.

"Conflict of Interest™
was recorded.
- Payment of Vouchers"
Park Department $1,481.81:
Fire Department,
$1,470.19: and General
Voucher $3,890.86.
- Council take the
necessary actions to
minimize the property tax
increase in the upcoming
1991 Budget deliberations.
- Approve two (2) Ontario
Home Renewal loan
applications.
-~ Passed By-Law No. 777
"To Accept Certain Lands
for Public Purposes and
Dedicate them as a Public
Highway".
- Council congratulates
Jane Purdie on completion
of the "Municipal
Accounting Course".
— Supports the resolution
from the Township of North
Himsworth.
— Approve two Applications
for 1livestock killed by
wolves.
- No objection for a
request to Road Closure
leading to Otter Lake -
stlyjectEntto i iialle. . costs
associated with the road
closing will be paid by
the adjacent landowner or
person requesting the road
closure.
- Invite Brian Young to
attend our Council meeting
in regards to our existing
computer program and
hardware.
- Correspondence  from
Portland Hall Board in
regards to  snowplowing
adjacent to Highway 15 be
forwarded to Ministry of
Transportation.

- No objection for a
request to closing an
unopened Road Allowance

leading to Beverley Iake -
subject” ~to | all  costs
associated with road
closing will be paid by
the applicant and adjacent
land owners.

- Appointed Anna Greenhorn
and Gary Rees to the
Portland Library Research
Committee.

- Appointed Arch Ostrom
and Phyllis Tackaberry to
the Committee for Water
Access, Portland.

- Acknowledges the
Donation of a "Deck Gun"
by the Delta wvolunteer
Fire Fighter's Association
for the new Pumper at
Station 1. Council does
appreciate the interest
shown by the Volunteers in
striving to provide a much
needed service.

— Appointed Paul Ostrom as
"Fire Chief" for the year
1991.

— Authorized the Clerk to
prepare for the
Implementation of Bill 49
"Freedom of Information
and Protection of
Individual Privacy".

- Sent a letter expressing
our "Appreciation" to a
resident in regards to the

"Fire Prevention"
presentation at the
Beverley Elementary
School.

- Approved
severances.

- Execute a deed for the
sale of a strip of land

five (5)

adjacent to the Willis
Whart.

- Invite the Township
Solicitor to our December
3, 1990 meeting to seek
information and legal
advice pertaining to

Municipal business.

- Adjourned to meet again
December 3, 1990 at
10:30p.m.

YOUR COUNCIL AT WORK
Bastard and South Burgess -

B Tackaberry & A.
Greenhorn

Once again Council returned
to school, this time at
Rideau Centennial. Staff
and students observed part
of the meeting and asked
many thoughtful questions
on a wide range of topics.
A film and presentation by
Water & Earth Science

Associates generated much .

interest. In the spring,
Rideau Centennial will be
working on a recycling unit
and will be taking part in
a poster contest sponsored
by the Environmental
Conservation Committee of
the  Township. Beverley
School has just
participated in this
contest and the students
posters are displayed in
public buildings around the

Township. Be sure to read
the accompanying article on
recycling week by Lois
Mowat, Recycling Week
Activities Co-ordinator.

As well as Reeve Ostrom
your two authors were at
Beverley School for the

presentations and were very

lmpressed with the
enthusiasm and dedication
to the 3 R's by staff and
students. Also, thanks to
Lois Mowat for a job well
done.

Councill, for the
convenience of the users,

has decided the recycling
bins at both sites will be
open on Saturdays as well
as Tuesday at Portland and
Thursday at Delta. PLEASE
NOTE - two days were
incorrectly reported in the
last 1ssue of the North
Leeds Lantern.

Members have been appointed
to two Committees to meet
with Portland Community
Board re: Library
Relocation and Water Access
to the Rideau.

Mapplng has been completed

to number all private
access roads to the
Township roads. Signs have

been ordered and will be
installed at the earliest

feasible time. More
information will be
forthcoming. This is being

done for the convenience of
the ratepayers to easily
identify their location for

emergency calls to fire
department, police or
ampbulance.

As usual, staff and

cnuncillqga have been busy
attending seminars and
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demonstrations. One of
these - illustrated the use
of a 33 ton shredder that
made your garbage
practically disappear. In
record time a house and

contents would be reduced
to a small pile of debris
which fit in two waste
bins. A glimpse of the
future - but a future
financially out of our
reach!

To all of you from all of

us "A Very Merry Christmas
and a Bright New Year",
when you will hear from us
again.

GATS STUDIO

DEB STAGG
PHOTOGRAPHY

* Weddings
* Portraiture

* Copy and Restoration of
Old Family Photographs

Now showing my latest series of
hand-tinted photographs in
Petals & Presents, Elgin
The Landing, Portland

R.R.#3 Portland, KOG 1V0
Phone 272-2109

FISCHER’S
Ornamental

Ironworks
(Soperton)
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- Gates

- Railing

- Security
Screens

Fireplace

Accessories

- Lamps

Garden
Furniture

etc.

All custom made.

Free Estimates

G. Fischer 928-2783
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